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June 15, 2022 

 

To:  Mayor and Members of City Council    202201400 

From: John P. Curp, Interim City Manager 

Subject: Ordinance – Fire: Cincinnati Fire Foundation Monetary 

Donation for Fire Extinguisher Simulator 

Attached is an Ordinance captioned: 

AUTHORIZING the City Manager to accept a donation from the 

Cincinnati Fire Foundation in an amount of up to $13,572.25 for the 

purpose of providing resources for the purchase of a fire extinguisher 

simulator; AUTHORIZING the Director of Finance to deposit the 

donated funds into General Fund 050x8571 effective for FY 2023; and 

AUTHORIZING the transfer and appropriation of up to $13,572.25 from 

the unappropriated surplus of General Fund 050 to the Cincinnati Fire 

Department’s General Fund non-personnel operating budget account 

no. 050x271x7300, effective for FY 2023, for the purchase of a fire 

extinguisher simulator. 

 

Approval of this Ordinance authorizes the City Manager to accept a donation from 

the Cincinnati Fire Foundation in the amount of up to $13,572.25 for the purpose of 

providing resources for the purchase of a fire extinguisher simulator. Approval of this 

Ordinance further authorizes the Director of Finance to deposit the donated funds 

into General Fund 050x8571 effective for FY 2023. This Ordinance also authorizes 

the transfer and appropriation of up to $13,572.25 from the unappropriated surplus 

of General Fund 050 to the Cincinnati Fire Department’s General Fund non-

personnel operating budget account no. 050x271x7300, effective for FY 2023, for the 

purchase of a fire extinguisher simulator. 

 

The Cincinnati Fire Foundation donation does not require local matching resources, 

and there are no new FTEs associated with this donation.  

 

This Ordinance is in accordance with the “Live” goal to “[c]reate a more livable 

community” as described on page 156 of Plan Cincinnati (2012). 

 

The Administration recommends passage of this Ordinance. 

 

 

cc: Andrew M. Dudas, Budget Director 

 Karen Alder, Finance Director 
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